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Welcome back.  We hope that you had a lovely Christmas and New Year. The children have settled back into the early learning routine and made a good start to the term. We would like to extend a warm welcome to our new children and their families.
Topics
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The first part of this term our topic will be Scotland.  We will be learning about Scotland’s wildlife, sports and castles.  The children will have opportunities to learn some cultural aspects of Scotland, including Scottish music, dancing, Doric rhymes and making and tasting a variety of Scottish foods.  We will also be looking at maps to identify where Aberdeen and Scotland are and learning our home address.  This is something which you could support them with at home. 

We will also be bird watching and learning how to look after them during the winter months, as well as exploring Chinese New Year, spring and Easter.
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Child signing in sheets
For the pre-school children starting school is fast approaching so we will be focusing on correct pencil hold and the children will be regularly practising writing their names. We have introduced a signing in sheet for the children, where they can either trace or write their name. 
Parent helpers
We welcome parents who wish to come into our setting to help with craft activities or read stories to the children.  Speak to a member of staff if you are available at any time.

Families are invited to stay for the first half hour on any Wednesday to look at your child’s learning journey, play a game or read some stories together as part of our ongoing Wednesday Wander.
Snack Money

Snack for this term will be £2.50 per week or £28.50 for the term.
Reminders

In order to prevent spread of infection in our school, please do not to bring a child to nursery who has been vomiting or had diarrhoea until at least 48 hours has elapsed since the last attack.

Early Learning Class times

Drop off time for the children is 8.30-9.00 in the morning and 12.20–12.40 in the afternoon.  Pick up times are 11.20-11.40 in the morning and 3.10-3.30 in the afternoon.  To maintain safety and to minimise disruption to the children’s learning, we would ask that you enter via the school reception out with these times.
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Could we also please remind you that despite the cold weather we will still be going outside so please make sure your child has the correct clothing for the weather e.g. waterproofs, wellies, hats, gloves etc.  Please clearly label your child’s belongings for their safe keeping and to encourage your child’s independence when changing.
Dates to remember:
· Monday 13th February – Holiday

· Tuesday 14th February – In-service day

· Wednesday 15th February – In-service day

· Friday 31st March – last day of term

· Tuesday 18th April – back to school
Early learning Blog 
Please remember to look at our class blog to see all the exciting things we have been learning about. Our blog is on the Fernielea website - www.fernielea.aberdeen.sch.uk
Finally thank you all for your support and please do not hesitate to approach us with any concerns or suggestions you may have.

Kind regards, 
The early learning team.
We thought you might like to see some of the comments the children made when asked what they know about Scotland.
“They play rugby”
“Scotland is cold” 
   “strong people wear kilts”    

The Scottish flag - “almost looks like a triangle”
“we stay there”

“I’ve seen a Scotland flag at the football”

